
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This is our final newsletter which closes off an unbelievably busy yet enjoyable academic year. We have this year expanded the opportunities for Parents/

Carers to be in school as part of Stay and Plays; Music Performance; Dance Performance; Sport’s Days; Science Fayre; Grandparent Tea Party; Sow and 

Grow; Nursery Graduation; leaver events and many, many more too numerous to mention. All events have been very well attended; I'm sure at times your 

home diaries have overflowed with invites! 

We were very proud to close this academic year once again graded Good by OFSTED; our banners are on order and will be up soon so we can celebrate our  

achievement.  

Today, we say goodbye to our Year 6 and I’m sure you will agree that the leavers assembly was a fitting celebration of their time at Temple Meadow. I loved their high 

quality singing and all the lines they had memorised. Our Year 6 leaving us are a truly remarkable group of pupils, they have a very exciting future ahead of them and 

have all the attributes for future success.  
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Have a lovely summer,  Ms Walsh—Headteacher 

Announcing our Head Boys and Head Girls 

Following the presentations to myself, Mr 

Smith and the Year 5 teachers, we created a 

shortlist for all staff to vote on. Our current 

Head Boys and Head Girls announced the new 

postholders this morning in our final assembly 

and awarded them their badges. We also gave 

them the opportunity to phone their Parents/Carers to share their good news 

before this newsletter was circulated.  

I am delighted to announce that our new Head Boys and Head Girls are as follows: 

Head Boys: 

Luke, Zayn and Rayaan 

Head Girls: 

Ruby, Olivia and Bianca 

We do always feel for any of the Year 5 pupils that were not successful, but there 

are so many roles and responsibilities yet to allocate across school so hopefully 

their disappointment will diminish.  

Reward Winners 

In our final assembly today, our random generators selected 
2 winners from each Key Stage to celebrate their  
achievements in Reading, Writing and Maths.  

Congratulations to: Rose, Sarah, Milo, Hashim, Mason and 
Hassaan who have all won a Smyth’s toy store voucher. 

Our random generators also selected two pupils who 
achieved 100% attendance during the summer term.  
Zackabe and Dean were both given a brand-new art pack!  

Congratulations to Oliver who wins an Amazon voucher for 
winning the award for most improved attendance. 

The winner of our Animals in my Brain workshop voucher is 
Debra Parkar; congratulations Debra. 

Questionnaire 

Thank you so much for your support with this. The electronic (paper free  
version) has been very well received and we had a higher number returned this 
year (102 in total). 

Overwhelmingly, the questionnaires are incredibly supportive and positive with 
most parents whole heartedly supporting what we do and ticking all the positive 
boxes. Please see the separate sheet distributed with this newsletter. Do take 
the time to read this as the comments are so positive about so many aspects of 
school life. It makes us all feel very proud of Temple Meadow. I  
always share with the teaching team and whole staff group the many lovely 
things you say about the quality of teaching and care we give our pupils. This 
makes us feel valued and proud. So thank you. The questionnaire is so useful for 
me to review and consider, often leading to change or adaptation linked to your 
suggestions.  

One of our new Head Boys and Head Girls first tasks is to randomly choose our 
winners. A £15 Waterstones voucher has gone to: 

Kyler, Kyrie, Leah, Chloe, Jacob, Jasmeet, Phoebe and Lily. 

We wish our local ‘Lollipop Lady’, who has supported the safety of our children at the crossing at the bottom of Waterfall Lane, a very happy retirement after 27 years 
of service. We marked the occasion by presenting her with a card from Temple Meadow. 

Leavers 

As we close this academic year, we have some staff leavers; Mr Taylor, Miss Bull 
and Miss Williamson.  

Mr Taylor leaves to start his teaching qualification at Newman University as he is 
on a pathway to be a teacher in the not-too-distant future.  

Miss Bull leaves us to concentrate on her career direction; she has a longer term 
aim to become an educational phycologist. Although we are very sad to see 
them leave, we do however love the fact that their careers continue to develop 
and they will have a future high-impact on pupils’ lives.  

Miss Williamson, currently our Nursery teacher, moves to West Park Primary 
School; which is much nearer to where she lives. 





 

A reminder that all of our important dates now 
feature on our School Website. 

 

Any changes to dates/times are updated  
immediately via the website which means what you see 
is always live information. To find the dates, simply head 
to our website, click Parents & Carers then Calendar of 

Dates. 
























